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COVERED VEHICLE LAMPS 

 

House Bill 6103 (proposed H-1 substitute with amendment) 

Sponsor:  Rep. Julie Calley 

Committee:  Transportation and Infrastructure 

Complete to 10-1-18 

 

SUMMARY:  

 

House Bill 6103 would amend the Michigan Vehicle Code to remove the requirement that 

a lamp or reflector on a vehicle operated on public highways be both covered and unlit if 

the vehicle is not expressly required or permitted to be equipped with the lamp or reflector 

under the Code or if the lamp or reflector does not meet standards prescribed in                      

49 CFR 571.108.1 

 

Under the bill as amended, such a lamp or reflector would need to be covered or unlit, 

rather than both.  

 

In other words, unlit lamps would not be required to also be covered. 

 

MCL 257.698 

 

FISCAL IMPACT:  

 

The bill would have no direct fiscal impact on the state or local units of government.   
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 Fiscal Analyst: Michael Cnossen 

 
■ This analysis was prepared by nonpartisan House Fiscal Agency staff for use by House members in their 

deliberations, and does not constitute an official statement of legislative intent. 

                                                 
1 https://www.gpo.gov/fdsys/pkg/CFR-2011-title49-vol6/pdf/CFR-2011-title49-vol6-sec571-108.pdf  
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